Privileged and confidential: Settlement communication
James N. Christman

Hunton & Williams LLP

Riverfront Plaza, East Tower

951 East Byrd Street

Richmond, VA   23219-4074

John C. Hall, Esq.

Hall & Associates

1101 15th Street, NW  Suite 203

Washington, DC 20005-5004

Re:
Settlement Proposals to Resolve Petitions for Judicial Review Challenging Analytical Test Procedures to Measure Whole Effluent Toxicity

Dear Counsel:

This is to respond to the recent proposals by the various Petitioner groups seeking judicial review of EPA rulemaking establishing analytic test procedures to measure whole effluent toxicity (“WET”).  Edison Electric Inst., et al. v. EPA, 96-1062 and consolidated cases (D.C. Cir.).  I have discussed with the relevant EPA program offices the various Petitioners’ proposals, which appear to focus primarily on revisions to procedures and processes for how WET test methods and results are used and interpreted, i.e., WET implementation.  Based on those discussions, EPA does not believe it would be fruitful to pursue further settlement discussions over the challenges to the WET methods with revisions to EPA policies for WET implementation.  

EPA is not rejecting your proposals, but instead intends to consider them in a more appropriate context.  A workgroup of EPA personnel with technical expertise in implementing WET requirements in permits has been established to develop the next iteration of the Agency’s guidance on WET implementation in the permits program.  Your proposals have helped to identify those stakeholder issues of highest priority, which EPA intends to consider in the development of implementation guidance that the Agency plans to issue in the near future. 

Thank you for your patience while we considered your proposals.  We will be in contact shortly to discuss next steps in the litigation over the analytic testing methods for WET.

Sincerely,

Stephen J. Sweeney

cc:
Fredric Andes, Barnes & Thornburg

David E. Evans, McGuireWoods LLP

Geoffrey Grubbs

James Hanlon

Mary T. Smith

Linda Boornazian

Daniel Dertke, Department of Justice

